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THROUGH THE KEYHOLE  
 
Weekly Newsletter of St Peter’s Boys Prep School 
 
FROM THE HEADMASTER 
 
Welcome back from what I hope, was a wonderful mid-term break. I begin this letter with the sad news that Cathy 
Linnell, who joined us at the beginning of this term as HOD Mathematics, will be emigrating to New Zealand at the end of 
the term. During her short stay with us, Cathy has made a great contribution, not only in curriculum development, but 
also due to her passion in our eco-programme. We have advertised for a new HOD, but will revert to the tried and tested 
Mathematics Grade 7 team of Sean Porter and Mike Clackworthy for the remainder of 2018. This will ensure that the 
boys experience continuity as they complete the year. 
 
Catherine Steenhoff and Nicole Richardson are currently in Australia attending the International Boys Schools Coalition 
Action Research get together followed by the annual IBSC Conference.  Cath and Nicole are part of an international team 
doing research into the development of boys’ character through storytelling.  They are adapting our successful “My 
Story” model for classroom use and will be implementing the programme in Grade 6 over the next 12 months.  They will 
report back to the international group at the 2019 Conference.  This is a very exciting initiative and I wish them both great 
research experiences in the year ahead. 
 
The next few weeks are filled with cultural events, and as I write this article, we look forward to the Junior and Senior 
Choir Festivals on Wednesday and Thursday.  In addition, the Boys Prep production takes place on Thursday and Friday 
next week.  There is also the Inter-School General Knowledge Quiz and chess matches to factor into the programme.  The 
football season has also begun.  I am confident that the games will be played with the same passion and excitement as 
those in Russia and remind us all that the boys are out there to gain skills and have fun.  Let’s keep all encouragement 
positive so that every one of the players comes off the field having experienced a sense of fulfilment and joy. 
 
Enjoy the week ahead. 
 
Rob Macaulay 
 

NEW BOY – WELCOME 
 
We welcome Alex de Villiers (Grade 3) and his family to the St Peter’s family. 
 

OLD BOYS NEWS 
 
Michaelhouse 

 

Andrew Holt was awarded Honours for Rugby. 
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MAIL DELIVERY – HELP 
 
At St Peter’s Prep, we send out bulk emails when distributing various communications including the weekly newsletter. 
These bulk mails are recognised, by definition, as Spam/Junk Email. These then accumulate in the Junk Email folder on 
your computer. 
 

In order to remedy this problem, please follow the advice below (given by the St Peter’s IT Department):  

Go into the ‘Junk Email’ folder, open the email message (refer to image below). Click on the downward arrow on Junk and 
then choose ‘Never Block Sender’s Domain’. 
 

 
 
If however, you do not have any of St Peter’s emails in the junk email or inbox, please contact your service provider and 
“WHITE LIST” our email domain (stpeters.joburg.co.za). 
 
 

REMINDER - MANDELA DAY 2018 
 

This is a reminder that St Peter’s Prep Schools are collecting donated books 
as part of the Mandela Day drive this year. We therefore appeal to all our 
families to donate books. Books of all genres, for all age groups, would be 
greatly appreciated. 
 
We would like to support: Diepsloot Combined, Sefikeng Primary, The 
Tomorrow Trust and our own community. 

 
We will be collecting books from 10 to 20 July in the reception areas.  
 

Volunteer your 67 minutes for Mandela Day! We need your 
help in sorting out the books on 20 July 08:00 to 12:00. Please 
email Monica on msloane@stpeters.co.za, if you can help.  
 

We look forward to your support! 
The Mandela Day Team 
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*Photo Credits: Julie Horwood from Hugatree and Jean Macleod 

 

St Peter’s Senior Choir Festival 
WHAT A WONDERFUL SHOW! 
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PA NEWS 
 
ONLY NINE DAYS TO GO … 
 
WINTER WARMERS – BOOK YOUR TICKETS: https://tickets.tixsa.co.za/event/winter-warmers-2018  
 

 

  
 
 
BUT WAIT THERE IS MORE … 
 
 
 
 

https://tickets.tixsa.co.za/event/winter-warmers-2018
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AND MORE … 
 
 



 
 
 

 
Unsubscribe    l      Contact  (011) 705 3423    105 Witkoppen Road, Paulshof  
 
 
 

  6 

THROUGH THE KEYHOLE                 SENIOR PREP                                            5 July 2018  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
Unsubscribe    l      Contact  (011) 705 3423    105 Witkoppen Road, Paulshof  
 
 
 

  7 

THROUGH THE KEYHOLE                 SENIOR PREP                                            5 July 2018  

GRADE 7 SOCIAL 

 
 

 
 
 
 

FORTHCOMING WEEK 
Please check Calendar section of Communicator St Peter’s for forthcoming week’s activities. 

PLEASE NOTE: DEADLINE FOR NEWS SUBMISSIONS IS 08:00 ON WEDNESDAYS 


